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Board of Police Commissioners

Tuesday, September 14, 2021 Special Meeting Minutes
7:00 PM Zoom Meeting

Board of Police Commissioners Panelists: Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, Police Board Vice Chairman Jess DiPasquale, Police Board Commissioners Susan Moch,  Peter Ottomano, Woody Bliss and David Muller

Absent:  Board of Police Commissioners Dawn Egan

Others Present via Zoom: Chief Henion 

Attendees: Weston Residents via Zoom

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the Zoom meeting to order at 7:03 PM

This meeting is being recorded.

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to approve the meeting minutes dated August 3, 2021, Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale moved, the motion was seconded by Police Board Commissioner Muller and unanimously approved.

Chief Henion reported to the meeting that the PD received $10,660.96 for CIRMA reimbursements for the month of August due to the four officers out with injuries. The Chief expects from Isias storm in August 2020 we should get approved for $17,000.00 and it will go to the Town.
In addition, Chief Henion reported that the department has not received any donations or grants in the month of August.
The Weston Police are following safety and health precautions to mitigate COVID-19 spreading.  Officers are patrolling in individual cars. 
Additional Business for Commission Consideration – Chief Henion stated Saturday, September 18, 2021 at 10:00 AM at the Weston Intermediate School is the written exam for a new Police Officer.  Chairman Gralnick encouraged attendance from the Police Commissioners.
Pent Road No Parking Signs - The Chief stated he went with John Conte the Town Engineer/DPW Director to see where they can place additional signage. The Commissioners had a discussion as to the many options that they should take regarding parking on Pent Road.  For more details, please refer to the video recording. 
Chairman Gralnick made a motion to approve the installation of fourteen NO PARKING TOW AWAY SIGNS on Pent Road, Police Board Commissioner Ottomano seconded, all in favor.  Police Board Commissioner Ottomano stated there should be an effort made to take into account where the residents preferences are on the exact location of the signs. 
William Raveis Bike Ride October 17, 2021 – They cover fifty miles in Connecticut.  They start in Westport thru Weston and Redding.  They follow all local traffic authority.  Police Board Commissioner Moch made a motion to approve the William Raveis bike ride thru Weston, Board of Police Commissioner Bliss seconded, all in favor.

Town Email Addresses – Chairman Gralnick encouraged the Board of Police Commissioners to all have a town email address.
Sub-Committee Reports – None at this time.
    
Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go into Executive Session at 7:36 PM, Police Board Vice Chairman DiPasquale moved and Police Board Commissioner Muller seconded, all in favor.

For more details, please refer to the video recording found here:

  https://vimeo.com/605640889 
Please note - the meeting starts around the 17 minute mark, you can fast forward to that point. 
The Commissioners came out of Executive Session at 8:30 PM and adjourned.
Respectfully submitted
Mary Gunshor
Board of Police Commissioners Recording Secretary
Approved October 5, 2021
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